Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

February 1, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, February 1, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee. President C. Richard Summers was unable to attend.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn,  Mike and Pat Jones and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

Vice-President Wininger called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
Assessor Carolyn McGuire came before the Council to discuss the Personal Property Exemption.  The Personal Property Exemption is available to business taxpayers who have less than $20,000 in acquisition costs.  To be eligible for this exemption the taxpayer must file a certificate with the Assessor.  The Assessor will mail out a letter and certificate to all taxpayers who were eligible in 2015.   Per SEA 436-2015, the county can charge a service fee up to $50 for this filing.  Assessor McGuire submitted a comparative analysis if the county does or does not approve a service fee.  Councilman Albright made a motion to not access a service fee.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the special meeting held January 4, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilman Stiles and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett addressed the Council concerning the Job Re-Classification and Pay Differential of his employees.  Vice-President Wininger suggested waiting till President Summers was in attendance to vote on the matter.  In 2009, the Commissioners changed the job classifications of all highway truck drivers to operators with a CDL license.   Due to several employees leaving he would like to re-classify the jobs into three different classifications:  Operator/Truck Driver with Class A/Hazmat license; Operator/Truck Driver with Class B License; and Truck Driver with a Class B license.  With the re-classification, Superintendent Padgett also requested an hourly pay increase to each classification ranging from $15.30 per hour to $15.80 per hour.   He would like to be able to compensate the employees who step up to operate the heavier equipment.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Councilman Albright and Councilwoman Gee were concerned on the affect it would have on the other county employees.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the Job Re-Classification and Pay Differential for the Highway Department.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.   The motion was denied 2-4.  

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to appoint Dan Steiner to the Alcoholic Beverage Board.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  The motion passed 5-1 with Councilman Stiles voting against the motion.  
Auditor Roush briefed the Council on the December Settlement.  The Settlement was pre-approved to distribute to units on December 29, 2015 and received final approval on January 8, 2016.  The General Fund received over $2.4 million in property and excise tax accounting for 35% of the distribution.  

Auditor Roush announced that we received our 2016 Budget Order on January 6, 2016 and was the 10th out of 92 counties to receive one. All DLGF budgets were approved as submitted.  

Auditor Roush submitted several yearend reports.  She outlined the actual revenue versus the estimated revenue, approved budgets versus actual spent and a yearend cash balance report.  

Councilwoman McFeaters and Auditor Roush reached out to the Crane Forrester concerning the Crane Timber distribution received earlier in the month.  The amount received was only $10,989.48.  The County will receive an additional $253,932.98 in Crane Timber funds due to a distribution calculation error at the State Auditor’s Office.  

Auditor Roush submitted the tourism report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:34 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next meeting will be held Monday, March 7, 2016 at 6:00pm.  
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